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It sounds impossible. French 
toast. Without gluten. Without 
dairy. But, lucky for you, 

It’s not.  

 

We’ve tried a lot of different 
methods for cooking, but ulti-
mately, we like using the cast 
iron skillet the best.  

 

Crispy edges that stay crispy 
even after refrigeration. 
Makes for a great breakfast or 
snack to send to school with 
kids. 
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____ Cutting board 

____ Knife 

____ Measuring cups and spoons 

____ Medium-large mixing bowl 

____ Large Spoon and fork 

____ Nutmeg grater 

____ Jelly roll pan 

____ Wire rack that fits into pan 

____ 12” cast iron skillet 

Equipment you’ll need 

____ 

2 18-oz loaves of GF DF bread: 
1 cinnamon raisin and 1 white/
wheat. (We like Canyon bake-
house.) 

____ 12 eggs 

____ 1/2—1 whole piece of nutmeg 

____ 4 TB maple syrup 

____ 
3 cups of soy milk (or other 
milk alternative.) 

____) Non-dairy butter substitute (We 
like earth Balance.) 

ingredients you’ll need 

 

Yields 12 servings.  

 

Yield 

©2018, Our Final Freezer, all rights reserved 



1 
Preheat the oven to 300      
degrees. 

2 Cut the bread into 3/4” cubes. 

3 
Bake the bread for 25 minutes 
at 300 degrees. 

4 

Mix the eggs, nutmeg, and syrup 
in a bowl. 

5 
Mix the soy milk with the egg 
mixture. 

6 

Rotate the pans of bread in the 
oven, moving the bottom pan to 
the top rack and the top pan to 
the bottom rack. Bake for    
another 20 minutes. 

7 

After 20 minutes (abut 45 
minutes total), check the 
bread. The edges should be 
brown and the bread should be 
completely dried. 

What you’ll need to do 
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8 

Take the bread out and turn the 
oven to 375 degrees. Place the 
cast iron skillet on the top 
rack. The skillet needs to be 
warmed for at least 30 minutes. 

9 

Add the dry bread cubes to the 
liquid mixture. Use a spoon to 
coat the bread evenly.  

10 
Allow the mixture to rest for 
15 minutes. 

11 Mix the bread and liquid again. 
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Allow the mixture to rest for 
another 15 minutes. (30 minutes 
total so far). 

13 

After 10 minutes into the  
second period of resting, add  
4-5 TB of butter to the cast 
iron skillet in the oven. 

14 

Mix the bread and liquid for a 
third time. At this point, the 
bread should have completely 
absorbed the liquid. 

15 

Carefully add the bread mixture 
to the cast iron skillet in the 
oven. 

16 

Bake at 375 degrees for about 
45 minutes until the top is 
crispy. Check the internal tem-
perature. It should be at least 
180 degrees. 

17 
Serve immediately.  

What you’ll need to do 
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before 

After 


